
    Week 3 Home Learning 20th -24th April 2020 

Dear Class 1, 

Welcome to Summer Term 1 2020, Class 1 Home Learning update. 

We hope you all had an enjoyable Easter with your 

families and you have been spending some time 

keeping active outside in this beautiful weather. 

Thank You all so very much for keeping in touch and 

providing updates during these uncertain times for us 

all. It has been lovely to share in your fun. 

I have included a few more Home Learning activities below which you may find helpful for 

you next week.  

This Government link is really worth taking a look at – it offers a range of suitable websites: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-online-education-

resources/coronavirus-covid-19-list-of-online-education-resources-for-home-education 

 

If you have the opportunity, please check out the BBC Bitesize activities – see Timetable 

attached. The BBC Bitesize clips are always extremely very good so hopefully the lessons 

provided will be beneficial to the children’s home learning. I know it can be extremely 

difficult at times to access online websites when everyone wants to be on, so please 

continue to be creative – fill free to contact Mrs Grundmann for any ideas which do not 

require the internet….see BOATS project below. 

 

Maths  

If you can, please access the White Rose Maths Hub and complete the daily lessons 

provided for Summer Term 1 2020 for your specific year group.  

If you still have activities in your S/S Booklets that you have not completed you can always 

do those. 

English  

Please continue to access Spelling Shed / Phonics Play and try to read 

daily. 

Continue to read the blue books and complete the activities in the 

workbooks. The dictation is at the back of the book and the spelling 

patterns for the green words are on the white phoneme frames the children have. Try to 

write a diary entry once a week for the children to share when they return to school, they 

are experiencing a very different way of life the moment. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-online-education-resources/coronavirus-covid-19-list-of-online-education-resources-for-home-education
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-online-education-resources/coronavirus-covid-19-list-of-online-education-resources-for-home-education


Topic 

This half term our topic is… Land Ahoy!  

Yo ho, yo ho, it’s a sailor’s life for me. Get your sea legs on, it’s time to 

sail the salty seas. Navigate, investigate and explore the world, just like 

Captain Cook. Make a boat, sink a ship, fly a pirate flag. Speak like a 

pirate, write like a poet, then weigh and measure a pirate’s booty. How 

do rescues happen at sea? Find out about brave volunteers and young 

Miss Darling, rowing her boat across stormy seas. Sing a sea shanty 

whilst cleaning the poop deck, then search the school grounds for Captain Longbeard’s 

hidden treasure. There’s land ahead. Let’s get this ship to port. 

We would like us to start our new topic with a mini project on 

BOATS and have included a power point and some information 

to support this. Throughout this project, the Children will 

strengthen science, maths, creative thinking, and problem 

solving skills as they explore boat making! 

 

1. Research and create an informative POSTER based on 

boats. 

 

2. Draw and label a picture of a boat. 

 

3. Design and make a boat.  

 

4. Floating and Sinking experiments- Ask children to take their completed boats to the 

sink or bath. Explain that some boats may float and others may not and that if their 

boat does not float, they can make another one. Ask children to observe which boats 

float and which ones sink. What do they notice about the boats? Are the boats that 

float made of similar materials or are they similar sizes? Does the size of the boat 

seem to matter? 

 

5. Challenge: Make a pretend boat that you can fit in, play in, and send a photo! 

 

Finally, and most importantly please continue to stay Happy and 

Healthy! Keep active, lots of positive thoughts and plenty of smiles and 

hugs. We miss you and are very proud of you. Your photographs and 

message were wonderful. 

Best Wishes, 

Mrs Grundmann and Mrs Allison 

 


